
READING CYCLE FORUM - MEETING NOTE

Tuesday 19 March 2019, 6pm

Mayor’s Parlour, Civic Offices, Reading

Attendees Apologies
Cllr Deborah Absolom (Chair) Karen Stanbridge (UoR)
Cllr Tony Page (RBC) Adrian Lawson (RCC)
Cllr Adele Barnett-Ward (RBC)
Cllr Paul Gittings (RBC)
Rajal Khan (UoR Student)
Karen Robertson (Cycling UK - Reading)
Brian Oatway 
Brian Morley (RCC)
John Lee (RCC)
Cris Butler (RBC)
James Penmen (RBC)
Lucy Prismall (RBC)
Emma Baker (RBC)

1. Introductions/Apologies
Cllr Absolom welcomed attendees to the meeting and introductions were made. 

2. Note of the Last Meeting 
The note of the last meeting was agreed: Cycle Forum Notes.

3. Cow Lane Cycle & Pedestrian Route 
The Forum was notified that Cow Lane bridges opened on 25th February and that Network 
Rail works to improve pedestrian and cycle facilities are ongoing, including the construction 
of refuge islands and a zebra crossing. Resurfacing works were due to take place in mid-
April.

RCC raised concerns about planned crossing facilities and requested better cycle facilities.

A brief discussion also took place on the proposed secondary school near Rivermead and 
whether a review of transport facilities would be undertaken.  Officers confirmed that 
there would be a review, which would include Cow Lane.  

4. Reading Station Underpass
Officers gave a brief background on the current design of the station underpass and 
highlighted that requests to review the underpass had been received and a number of key 
issues are in the process of being investigated to ensure the structure is appropriate for 
cycling. Councillors highlighted the aspiration to allow responsible cycling through the 
underpass as part of the creation of a stronger North and South cycling route, which would 
be further supported by improvements delivered as part of key development sites that are 
coming forward.

5. ReadyBike
Officers highlighted the press release issued by the Council in regards to Hourbike 
terminating the cycle hire contract. It was noted that the scheme will therefore cease from 
31st March whilst Officers investigate other options. 

https://democracy.reading.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=170&MId=1887&Ver=4


6. Local Transport Plan 4 & Local Cycling & Walking Infrastructure Plan
Officers gave a verbal update on the anticipated programme for the new Local Transport 
Plan, including a public consultation that will be held in the summer seeking views on 
what should be included in the next plan. 

The Forum was also informed of progress on the Local Cycling and Walking Plan, including 
the intention to host a workshop to discuss key outputs, including proposed routes and 
potential measures.

ACTION – Officers to circulate date for workshop.  

7. NCN 422 – Update 
A verbal update was given on the overall NCN programme, including updates to Phase 3 
designs which were granted approval at SEPT Committee in November 2018:  
http://www.reading.gov.uk/article/11824/NCN-Cycle-Route-422. 

8. Cycle Forum – Requested Schemes List
Officers updated the Forum on progress in developing and delivering schemes identified on 
the requested schemes list.

 
9. Items Raised by Forum Members

a. Vastern Road Roundabout
Officers updated the Forum on progress in delivering improvements at Vastern Road 
roundabout, including spiral marking and improved signing. Works are expected to be 
undertaken in early summer and will be monitored post-implementation.

b. Town Centre Signing - Update
Forum members asked for an update on progress in delivering signing improvements in 
the town centre. Whilst some improvements have been undertaken as part of the NCN 
scheme others are still outstanding.
 
ACTION – Officers to progress ahead of next meeting

c. Funding for Cycle Schemes (reallocated East Reading MRT funding)

The Forum asked whether funding allocated to East Reading MRT could be reallocated 
to cycling and were advised that Thames Valley Local Enterprise Partnership would 
reallocate the funding to schemes on the Local Growth Fund reserve list.

Officers highlighted potential opportunities through the development of the LCWIP and 
the successful outcome of GWR bid for cycle security improvements.

d. Cycle facilities connecting Abbey Quarter Development to Thames Path

The Forum reiterated their request for a cycle route between Chestnut Walk and Kings 
Meadow via the Homebase development site and Napier Road underpass.

10.Any Other Business
None raised.

11.Date of Next Meeting 
To be arranged.

http://www.reading.gov.uk/article/11824/NCN-Cycle-Route-422



